NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11th MAY 2009

       Present
Cllr. A Trim. Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr. M-C Oswald-Jones. Cllr. F. Boucher. Mrs. J Childs.

       16 Members of the public.  Mr.A.Cordiner (Speaker for LXB)

1.
Opening
The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr. A. Trim opened the meeting at 7.00pm. welcomed the public and introduced Mr. A. Cordiner from LXB.

2.
Apologies for absence.


Apologies were received from Cllr.S.Steel.

3.
Presentation

Mr.A.Cordiner representing LXB who are the owners of Norton Ash Garden Centre attended the meeting to give an update regarding the situation at the garden centre.  He explained that due to the current economic climate commencement of work had been shelved.  The site for the time being was in limbo, with him standing his design team down.  He explained that Wyevale are having a torrid time after losing Halifax as their backers and all banks at the present time are reluctant to fund.  Lloyds bank had come to the rescue and things were now looking up with the appointment of a new chief executive.  He went on to say that it was in LXB’s interest to develop the site as soon as possible as there is still a good demand.  The works would possibly be phased.  Following the presentation a number of questions were asked including the security of the site by those present which were answered satisfactory.

4.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 12th May 2008 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.


5.
Matters arising

5..1.
KCC had inspected the proposed site next to the post box in Lewson Street for relocation of the parish notice board.  However, they advised that this was not a suitable location.  Should we wish to relocate the notice board it would need to be on private ground.
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5.2
The Norton Buckland & Stone Parish website had been revamped and the minutes were now put onto the website for the public to view.  


Any events taking place within the parish can also be advertised on the site.


Separate pages have been allocated for The Church of St. Mary, The Village Hall and Norton Sports Club. (www.nortonandbucklandpc.kentparishes.gov.uk)

5.3.
SBC had been contacted regarding the ‘Hand Wash’ signs on the A2 which have now been removed.

5.4.
KCC have relocated the Lewson Street sign opposite Oast Cottage further back to improve visibility for cars when pulling out onto the A2.

5.5
The 10 drains in Norton Lane have been cleaned.

6.
Parish Council Chairman’s Annual Review


The Chairman mentioned that it had been mostly an uneventful year with just one or two surprises.  The Parish Council had met 6 times with an 86% attendance record and one meeting having to be re-arranged as the quorum was insufficient. 

There had been 14 planning applications, the majority did not warrant comment from the Parish Council.  The exception being Kennel Fields scramble/motorbike track at Newnham which comes within the parish council’s boundary.  14 meetings per year are allowed but residents of Newnham had kept a record of the track being used 30 times within the year.  The Parish Council supported Newnham residents on the grounds that the area is of natural beauty and therefore being abused, an enforcement notice was placed by SBC and an appeal lodged.  The owners of the ground also proposed to build a barn and stables in the adjacent field which the Parish Council also opposed on the same grounds.  The main concern being that ultimately it would not be used as stables.  SBC supported the refusal and an appeal has been lodged. The Parish Council will continue to oppose the appeal.


The Chairman commented on the transformation of the Lime Works from a concrete building being turned into a spectacular architectural wonder and was pleased that a new driveway had now been approved.
The parish grant scheme had now come to an end.  SBC had approved and paid grants to The Church of St. Mary's for restoration works to the church tower and Norton Sports Club for cladding and a pitched roof to the outside of the building.

The precept had been kept down as much as possible.  There had been a rise of £121 which is approximately 1 ½%.
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An individual had made a complaint to the monitoring officer at SBC regarding the parish grant to Norton Sports Club.  The Parish Council have received no notification or details from SBC of the complaint. It is presumed that it is in relation to Code of Conduct.

The Chairman finished by thanking his fellow councillors. He also thanked Mrs Childs the Parish Council’s clerk for being extremely active this year.

7.
Questions from the floor

7.1.
Mr. Alan Hogg Chairman of Norton Sports Club thanked the Parish Council for their assistance regarding the grant, he assured the Parish Council they have his full support and hoped that the works now being completed were to the approval of the village.  Maintenance of the sports field would continue to be carried out by the Sports Club at no extra cost to the village. 

7.2.
Concern was raised regarding rubble and rubbish on the footpath at Provender.

7.3.
The Millennium hedge that was planted by residents of Norton was in need of trimming.

7.4.
The fencing that had been temporary erected on Norton Lane next to the garage is still in place and concern was raised on how long this would be there.

8.
Any other Business

There was no further business.

9.
Closure of Meeting


The Chairman closed the meeting at 
7.55pm.
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